


We support the work of the Special Committee on

the Charter and its agenda and also appreciate the

presentation of its report contained in document

A/74/33. Together with the Chair of the Committee

and member States, we will continue to cooperate in

order to promote its work, in exercise of the mandate

granted by Resolution 3349 (XXIX) of the General

Assembly, which gave rise to this Committee.

The importance of this mandate is reaffirmed under

the current international circumstances, when

attempts are made, by some countries, to reinterpret

the principles of the Charter of the United Nations in

order to promote political agendas of interventionism

and interference in the internal affairs of States, to

the detriment of the integrity and sovereignty,

particularly, of developing countries.

Such is the case of the actions of the United States,

which has even arbitrarily violated the prohibition

against the threat of the use of force, as was





Mr. Chairman,

The respect for 



any proposal for 



Repertory of Practice of the United Nations organs
\

and the Repertoire of the Practice of the Security

Council, while we call for the elimination of the

backlog in the preparation of volume III of the

repertory, and we request the Secretary-General to

address this issue effectively and on a priority basis.

We also express our satisfaction with the availability

of repertory studies on the Internet and the regular

update of the Repertory website and of the repertoire

by the Codification Division.

Mr. Chairman,

Although some delegations would like to abolish or

reduce the working sessions of the Committee, the

number of initiatives put forward this year

demonstrates their importance and necessity. Those
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disagreement, without substantiating or discussing

their opinions.

The Committee's current situation has improved in

comparison with previous years, but the lack of

political will on the part of some States lingers on,

which hinders further progress.

Cuba opposes any attempt to biennalize or reduce

the work of the Committee and its agenda. We

encourage delegations to submit substantive

proposals and to participate constructively in the

debates.

In this regard, we endorse the Committee's current

agenda and thank the delegations of Belarus, Russia

and Ghana, as well as NAM, for their contributions to

the Committee's work through concrete proposals.

We also urge the delegation of Mexico to present in

writing the proposal made orally at the 




